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WEEKLY CALENDAR  
 
Tuesday, January 23 
 3:45 p.m. --Faith Formation Classses--school 
 
Saturday, January 27 
 3:30 p.m --Sacrament of Penance-Church 
 
Sunday, January 28 
 Catholic Schools Week begins 
 
 
 
MEMORIALS: 
 
 The Eucharistic Hosts, Sacramental Wine, Sanctuary 
candle, and Icon candle, are all offered in memory of  
Raymond Sherwood by his wife, Deloris, for the week  
of January 21, 2024. 
 
 
 
IN THE PEACE OF CHRIST:  
 
 Joseph Along 
 William Quinn 
 
 
 
 
 
PRAYER PLAQUE FOR THE SICK: 
 
     The prayer plaque listing the names of persons who have 
asked for our prayers is posted across  from the bulletin 
board.  
     If you wish to be listed or know of someone who has 
asked for our prayers, please call the parish office at 607-
739-3817. 
 
 
SUNDAY'S READINGS - EXCERPTS  
 
First Reading: 
When God saw by their actions how they turned from their 
evil way, He repented of the evil that He had threatened to 
do to them, He did not carry it out. (John 3:10) 
Psalm: 
Teach me your ways, O Lord. (Ps 25) 
 
Second Reading: 
For the world in its present form is passing away. (1 Cor 
7:31) 
 
Gospel: Jesus came to Galilee proclaiming the gospel of 
God.  “This is the time of fulfillment.  The kingdom of God 
is at hand.  Repent, and believe in the gospel.” Mk 1:14-15. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 Have you ever been somewhere public and days later 
others said they saw you there? You can find yourself sur-
prised that they saw you and didn’t say hello. However, at 
least they saw you. You, on the other hand, didn’t even have 
any idea they were around you. You may have been oblivi-
ous to what was going on or those crossing your path on that 
day. You may have been forsaking that moment thinking 
about another time to come down the road. 
 
 I imagine being one of those who first encountered Jesus 
as He began His ministry. Would you have noticed? I would 
like to think that I would have rushed over to Him to intro-
duce myself. But on that day when He passed on by I just 
might have been caught up in life, unaware of all that was 
intersecting with my place in the world. 
 
 An everyday steward strives to live mindfully. The more 
mindful we are of all that is around us, the more grateful we 
find ourselves because we take things less for granted and 
the more open we are to the call of Jesus Christ. Every day 
Jesus crosses our path in the form of others. They may be in 
need or they may have a gift to offer us. Either way, without 
living in the present and taking in all that God has provided 
for us in the day, we can miss it. I would not want to hear 
afterwards that Jesus saw me and I was not paying attention 
enough to what was around me to notice. 
       —Tracy Earl Welliver,  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 Due to inclement weather conditions and school clos-
ings on January 9th the scheduled Wounded Healers gather-
ing was cancelled.  At this meeting we planned to have our 
yearly memorial sharing.  This memorial sharing will now 
take place at our February 13, 2024 meeting. 

 

 

 QR GIVING CODE 
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PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE: 
 
 The past two weekends have seen us return to the Sun-
days in Ordinary Time, which will continue to Ash 
Wednesday, the beginning of Lent, which this year falls on 
February 14th.  Each year, these middle weeks of January 
invite us to recall three distinct themes.  This past Mon-
day’s national holiday invited us to prayerfully remember 
the legacy of Reverend Dr. Martin Luther King Jr.  In addi-
tion, this past Thursday began the annual Week of Chris-
tian Unity, when the Church invites us to pray for greater 
unity among all Christian churches, as well as a greater 
respect for all human life. 
 
 Ever since his death, we are reminded of the legacy of 
Reverend Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.  Dr. King stood 
for the equality of all people, especially speaking of his 
“dream” when all would sit at one table, when all would be 
able to ride the same bus, when all would be looked upon 
and identified by their gifts and talents and not by the color 
of their skin.  His tragic and violent death, like modern day 
terrorism, violence, and war are hard reminders that human 
nature can act in terrible and tragic ways.  Dr. King’s 
death , as well as any act of terrorism, violence or war are 
sobering reminders that we have yet to achieve Dr. King’s 
dream.  Recalling the life of Dr. King each year affords us 
an opportunity to address any personal prejudice that we 
might have, and to recognize the common integrity of eve-
ry human person. 
 
 The Supreme Court’s decision of Roe vs. Wade fifty-
one years ago to legalize abortion in the United States met 
its critical crisis in defending human life as beginning with 
natural birth, not at conception.  If the child in the womb is 
a person, by American standards, that person has individual 
rights.  The theology of the Catholic Roman Catholic 
Church defines human life as beginning at conception.  
While this definition has caused many painful decisions to 
be made on part of parents, it is a starting point for conver-
sation about the understanding of human life.  Jesus’ own 
life is defined from the moment of the Annunciation, when 
Mary said “yes” to the angel.  Mary’s own life began at the 
Immaculate Conception, as the sinless vessel of God.  
Though the Supreme Court recently overruled the decision 
of Roe vs. Wade, leaving the decision on the legalization of 
abortion to individual states, this anniversary serves as a 
reminder that we need to re-affirm our belief in human life 
as beginning with conception and ends with natural death. 
 
 Since the days of the Second Vatican Council, the 
Church has set aside eight days in January--specifically 
January 18-- 25--as a week of Prayer for Christian Unity.  
It is a time when we acknowledge our common bonds with 
our Christian sisters and brothers, as well as people of all 
faith traditions.  We worship a common God, we find our 
religious foundations in common traditions.  For the most 
part, we utilize the same scriptures for our prayer, worship, 
and faith formation.  For many, our ritual of worship is 
somewhat similar, often using the same hymns and prayers.   

MASSES FOR THE WEEK: 
 
Monday:  January 22, Day of Prayer for the Pro-
    tection of Children 
 6:45 A.M.  Mary Amisano--husband, Guy 
Tuesday:  January 23, Weekday 
 6:45 A.M.  Bernie Matterazzo--Mary and Tom  
     Sweet 
Wednesday: January 24, St. Francis DeSales, Bishop 
    and Doctor 
 6:45 A.M.  Deceased members of the Curtin 
     family-- family 
Thursday:  January 25, Conversion of St. Paul 
 6:45 A.M.  Robert MacBlane, Sr.--Cathy and Ed  
     Jadoski 
Friday:   January 26, Saints Timothy and Titus, 
    Bishops 
 6:45 A.M.  Raymond Winieski--JoAnn and Steve 
     Cowulich 
Saturday:  January 27, Weekday 
 5:00 P.M.  Claire Navone Pitts--Mom, Mary and 
     family 
Sunday   January 28, Forth Sunday in Ordinary 
    Time 
  8:30 A.M.  Bill Dominikoski--his family 
 10:30 A.M.  Edward J. Linsler 
 
 
 
 
 
Pastors Perspective Continued: 
 
 This annual week of Prayer for Christian Unity is our 
commitment to our Lord’s prayer at the Last Supper, “that 
all may be one.”. (John 17:21).  Since the Second Vatican 
Council, which issued its own decree on Ecumenism, we 
have come to realize that our unity can be expressed in a 
variety of ways.  An example of this locally is the annual 
Service of Lessons and Carols, held each December. 
 
 Is there a common bond which unites the violence in 
our world, to the observance of the Dr. Martin Luther King, 
Jr. holiday, to a greater awareness and respect for human 
life from the womb to the tomb, to the Week of Prayer for 
Christian Unity?  It is the fact that we are a people of the 
same God.  Each person has the responsibility to see others 
as sisters and brothers, offering respect and dignity to each 
other.  It is this responsibility that enables us to address the 
issues such as life beginning at conception, those who live 
in the grip of poverty, those who find themselves in prison, 
those who are close to death.  We need to acknowledge the 
common bond that unites us not only as the Church as the 
Body of Christ, but to realize that the presence of God re-
sides and can be found in each and every person. 
 
 Have a great week.  Please continue to take care of 
yourself and each other.   
 
        Fr. L 
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NOTRE DAME H.S. , OPEN HOUSE FOR 
GRADES 7-12 PERSPECTIVE STUDENTS. 
 Notre Dame High School, Grades 7-12 is hosting an 
Open House on Monday, January 29, from 6:00 p.m. - 
7:30 pm for prospective students and their families.  

Check-in begins at 5:45 p.m.  The evening begins with a 
brief presentation in Charles and Mary Crossed Auditorium 
with campus tours to follow.  Open House is your chance to 
meet the faculty, administration, and students, tour the 
campus, learn about the benefits of a Notre Dame 
education, and explore the many opportunities your student 
can have as a student of Notre Dame.  Notre Dame is a 
college preparatory school offering an inclusive 
environment that is rich in the traditions of the Sisters of 
Mercy and academic excellence.  Notre Dame offers a 
competitive athletic program, many opportunities to 
participate in the performing, visual, and language arts 
along with a variety of extra-curricular activities. such as 
FTC & FRC Robotics teams, Science Olympiad, The Notre 
Dame Spotlighters, MaryLeaf (school newsletter), 
Yearbook, and Quiz League.  Notre Dame H.S. is located at 
1400 Maple Avenue, Elmira.  A visiting option to ND is 
available.  To determine eligibility, contact the 
transportation office of your home school district.  To 
RSVP for the Open House, visit https://thinyurl.com/
NDHSOpenHouse2024.  Notre Dame is currently accepting 
applications for new students for the 2024-25 school year.  
To apply visit notredamehighschool.com. Questions? 
Please contact Brett Moore, Director of Enrollment at 607-
734-2267.  We hope to see you at our Open House! 
 
 

ST. MARY OUR MOTHER FAITH 
FORMATION UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD: 
 
 There has been interest in beginning Children’s 

Liturgy Of The Word again during the 10:30 am. Mass on 
Sundays.  If you are willing to volunteer, please contact 
Amanda or Lily at the parish office by calling 607-739-
8214 or emailing amanda.reeves@dor.org or 
Lily.barr@dor.org. 
 
 

FAITH AND FAMILY NEWSLETTER: 
 If you have not been receiving the “Faith & Family” 
newsletter from Faith Formation and would like to be added 
to our email list, contact Amanda Reeves at 
amanda.reeves.dor.org. 

MINISTERIAL STAFF 
 

Rev. Christopher E. Linsler, Pastor 
Rev. Richard F. Kajiru, In Residence 
Mrs. Amanda Reeves, Coordinator of Faith Formation 
Miss Lily Barr, Faith Formation Assistant 
Mrs. Cathy Peckham, Director of Music 
Mrs. Heather Bill, School Principal 
Mrs. Adriana Enright, School Secretary 
Michelle Card, Business Manager 
Mrs. Joyce Pirozzolo, Parish Secretary 
Ms. Wendy Slater, Office Assistant 
Mr. Doug Johnson, Cemetery Manager 
Mrs. Barbara Matterazzo, Bulletin Editor 
Ms. Jenna Crandall, Maintenance 
Mr. Roger Williams, Maintenance 
 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 
Mr. Vincent Moschetti, Chairperson 
Mrs. Richelle Riina, Recording Secretary 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
Parish Office 
816 West Broad Street ..................... (607)-739-3817 
Fax ................................................... (607)-739-5628 
E-mail .............................................. smomc@dor.org 
Parish Web Site…………….www.StMaryOurMother.com 
St. Mary Our Mother School 
811 Westlake Street ......................... (607)-739-9157 
E-mail…………………………………....smoms@dor.org 
School  
Web Site…………..www.stmaryourmother.school 
Religious Education Office 
816 West Broad Street ..................... (607)-739-8214 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

JANUARY 21ST SPOTLIGHT ON CATHOLIC 
RELIEF SERVICES  
 
 In October, a 6.3 magnitude earthquake struck Herat 
province in western Afghanistan, killing more than 2,000 
people, leveling buildings, and devastating communities.  
In our name Catholic Relief Services and local partners 
continue to provide humanitarian relief to families impact-
ed, deploying medical and trauma support, shelter, and food 
assistance in affected areas.  Our Afghan brothers and sis-
ters are struggling in the aftermath of the earthquake, 
mourning their family members who died in the earth-
quake, but our prayers and support bring them help and 
comfort.  Please pray for the people of Afghanistan and 
CRS workers.  To learn more visit: www.crs.org 
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JANUARY IS POVERTY AWARENESS MONTH 
IN THE UNITED STATES: 

 Your support of the Horseheads Food Pantry which 
serves the needy of Chemung County is a great way to 
help relieve poverty in our county.  Your generous re-
sponse, as a parish to the Christmas Caring Program, 
offered much needed assistance to the pantry in a time 
of critical need.  Poverty does not fade away with the 
end of the holiday season: the need for support re-
mains. 

 Secondly, and equally important is your advocacy 
and support of programs and legislation that address 
issues that have a disproportionate impact on those liv-
ing in poverty.  They are in areas of health care, labor 
rights and wages, environmental safeguards, and hous-
ing. 

 Consider the words of Pope Francis addressing 
poverty: 

 “Solidarity means much more than engaging in 
sporadic acts of generosity.  It means that the lives of 
all are prior to the appropriation of goods by a few. 

It also means combatting the structural causes of pov-
erty: inequality, the lack of work, land and housing, 
the denial of social and labor rights.” 

 Pope Francis, ‘ 

Pope Francis, Fratelli Tutti, no. 116, quoting World 
Meeting for Popular Movements. 

Investment Management • Tax Planning
Insurance Planning • Estate Planning

Financial Planning
(607) 973-2665 

www.AlsworthCapital.com
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Woodbrook Assisted Living Residence
~ Elmira ~

Phone: 607-734-7741 • www.woodbrookhome.com

Village Plaza • Horseheads, NY • 796-2677
Minier’s Plaza • Big Flats, NY • 562-7000

Amot Mall Food Court • Horseheads, NY • 739-4641Open Daily 6am-10pm
2898 Westinghouse Rd, Horseheads, NY 14845 

(In Village Plaza)

(607) 796-2191
horseheadsjubilee.com

Delivery Through

Follow Us On:



	 Ad info. 1-800-477-4574 • Publication Support 1-800-888-4574 • www.4lpi.com	 St. Mary Our Mother, Horseheads	 06-0149

COMMERCIAL ROOFING,
CRANE SERVICE & SHEET METAL

2054 Grand Central Ave., Horseheads, NY

739-0489

Yee Olde
HICKORY HOUSE

RESTAURANT
American, Chinese & Italian Cuisine

New Hours: Open Monday-Saturday 4pm-11pm
739-2405 * 3543 Watkins Rd, Horseheads

‘Serving Our Parish Faithfully’

Lynch Funeral Home Inc.
739-1301

318 West Broad Street, Horseheads, NY
Family Owned & Operated by: James J. Lynch II

James J. Lynch II  &  Heather Ann Lynch
Licensed Funeral Directors

www.parmenterinc.com

TERRY ELECTRIC
Fast Professional Service with Reasonable Rates

Paul Terry - Over 30 Years Experience
Residential or Commercial

Quality Work • Fully Insured • Free Estimates
607-739-4484 • 607-857-5429

PROFESSIONAL PHARMACIES, INC.
´PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY SERVICE´
130 S. Main St. • 733-6696
215 Hoffman St. • 732-0597

2887 Westinghouse Rd. • 796-2193
98 W. Pulteney • 936-323310

58
3

Plumbing
Heating
Electric

AC/R

www.bcinc.info  562-2023  

www.visitingangels.com/horseheads607.846.2370

Faithfully Serving Our Parish Community

413 South Main Street, Horseheads, New York 14845-2490
(607) 739-4801 • INFO@BARBERFUNERALHOME.COM

Family Owned & Operated For Nearly
100 Years of Comfort, Concern, & Service

607-739-2035
  365 E. Franklin St.

Horseheads, NY
Kevin R. Sullivan
Licensed Funeral Director

607-739-5321

Wedding Gowns, Tuxedo & Prom Gowns 
Mother of the Bride/Groom Gowns

819 South Main St. in Horseheads

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME  Lorne Searight

lsearight@4LPi.com • (800) 477-4574 x6460


